
 

 

 

 
ATTENTION: 

 
DUE TO CMS GUIDELINES 

REGARDING SOCIAL  
DISTANCING; WE WILL 
HOLD SMALL GROUP  
ACTIVITIES ONLY. THE  

ACTIVITY DEPARTMENT 
WILL BE PROVIDING 1:1 

ROOM VISITS, CONTESTS, 
SNACK CART AND MORE. 

THANK YOU FOR 
UNDERSTANDING 
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Community Events   
 
 

For more information or a tour, please call (216) 332-1396 or visit our website at www.villageatmarymount.org 

 

February marks 56th consecutive American Heart Month 
It’s no secret February is all about hearts — but not just the candy kind. 
It’s also American Heart Month, a time the nation turns its attention to keep-
ing families and communities free from heart disease, the No. 1 killer of Amer-
icans. 
The federally designated event reinforces the importance of heart health and 
the need for more research, with a reminder to get families, friends and com-
munities involved. It’s a tradition that’s over half a century strong. The first 
proclamation was issued by President Lyndon B. Johnson in February 1964, 
nine years after he had a heart attack. Since then, the president has annually 
declared February American Heart Month. 
The American Heart Association’s Heart Fund twins surround then-Vice Presi-
dent Lyndon B. Johnson in 1961, three years before he issued the first procla-
mation declaring February American Heart Month. 
With organizations such as the American Heart Association and others work-
ing together, millions of people are enjoying longer, healthier lives. But de-
spite all the progress, heart disease remains the single largest health threat 
to Americans — just as it was when LBJ was alive. 
Cardiovascular disease (heart disease and stroke combined) kills about 2,300 a 
day. Obesity in both youth and adults is at an all-time high, youth are being 
diagnosed with heart disease earlier than ever and people just ZIP codes apart 
can live 25 years less than their neighbors because of disparities in health. 
American Heart Month is vital for awareness, but the American Heart Associa-
tion urges people to take care of their hearts year-round. Consider the facts: 
Heart disease kills more people than all forms of cancer combined. 
Heart attacks affect more people every year than the population of Dallas, 
Texas. 
83% believe that heart attacks can be prevented but aren’t motivated to do 
anything. 
72% of Americans don’t consider themselves at risk for heart disease. 
And 58% put no effort into improving their heart health. 
While science is advancing medicine in exciting new ways, unhealthy lifestyle 
choices combined with rising obesity rates in both kids and adults have hin-
dered progress fighting heart disease. 
The good news is that heart disease is preventable in most cases with healthy 
choices, which include not smoking, maintaining a healthy weight, control-
ling blood sugar and cholesterol, treating high blood pressure, getting at 
least 150 minutes of moderate-intensity physical activity a week and getting 
regular checkups. 
The first Friday of the month, Feb. 7, is National Wear Red Day. Coast to coast, 
landmarks, news anchors and neighborhoods will go red to raise awareness 
and support for heart disease. Visit goredforwomen.org. 

 
The Village at Marymount 
 Featuring Villa St. Joseph and Marymount Place 
 
 

Founded by the Sisters of St. Joseph of the Third Order of St. Francis 



Happy Birthday! 

 

The 6888th Battalion was the largest all Black female military unit in World War 2. 
 
Malvin R. Goode was a pioneer in broadcast journalism, becoming the first African-American news correspondent for a major 
television network in 1962. 
 
Jewel Lafontant-Mankarious was a Chicago lawyer who achieved a number of firsts as a woman and African-American in her 
field. Among her achievements, Lafontant-Mankarious was the first Black woman to graduate from the University of Chicago 
Law School and was also the first Black Deputy Solicitor General. 
 
The C. R. Patterson & Sons Company was the first Black-owned automobile manufacturer in the United States. The company 
was initially began by a former slave and his eldest son took the family business to greater heights in the early 20th Century. 
 
Lemuel Haynes is credited as the first credentialed Black clergyman in the United States, and is considered the first minister to 
lead a white congregation. 
 
A slave, Jo Anderson, is largely credited as the co-inventor of the McCormick mechanical reaper, which revolutionized Ameri-
can farming in the 19th Century. 
 
Today, the Girls Scouts organization is made up of young girls from all races learning valuable life lessons, but that wasn’t al-
ways the case. The organization was desegregated via the efforts of Sarah Randolph Bailey, who began her mission in the mid 
’30’s. 
 
Juneteenth is a celebration of June 19, 1865. On that day, slaves in Galveston, Texas were informed by Major General Gordon 
Granger that slavery had ended. This occurred over two years after Abraham Lincoln outlawed slavery with the Emancipation 
Proclamation. 
 
The late Natalie Hinderas was one of the first Black classical musicians to establish themselves in that world.  
 
Thomas “Blind Tom” Wiggins was a blind piano prodigy so popular that it has been alleged that he was the highest-paid pianist 
of the 19th Century. Wiggins was celebrated for his ability, but his success came at the price of his dignity.  
 
Toni “Tomboy” Stone was the first woman to play for a men’s professional baseball league. Although she was signed to save a 
lagging Negro League team’s ticket sales, she proved to be far more than just a novelty player.  

 Marymount Place 

Lillian Kozan MMP 101 February 16 93 Candles 

Mary Ann Frounfelker MMP 337 February 18 88 Candles 

Richard DiVincenzo MMP 117 February 29 77 Candles 

Continuing Care Unit 

Dannie Greenfield CCU 201 February 15 73 Candles 

Sr. Mary Mergel CCU 224 B February 16 98 Candles 

Margaret Rosinsky CCU 212 A February 24 95 Candles 

Phyllis Tilden CCU 214 February 26 90 Candles 

Memory Care Unit 

Loretta Cervany 
Mary Crews 

MCU 15 
MCU 24 

February 12 
February 24 

92 Candles 
85 Candles 



Nursing Notes: 

Greetings from the Sisters of St. Joseph, TOSF  

 
In mid-December I wrote my January greetings. I wrote that as difficult as 2020 was, 2021 was promising to be 

much better – vaccines to help fight Co-Vid virus; Jesus’ birth in a setting of “peace and goodwill”; a new President 
setting goals to unite us, re-establish trust and renew faith that together there is nothing we can’t do because that 

is who we are, it’s the rich history of our country. 
 

One week into January we witnessed the opposite – thousands of people, at the invitation of our out-going presi-
dent, declaring their lack of belief in the integrity of our electoral process which many of us participated in, trusted 
and accepted the results of. They did unthinkable things – they stormed and desecrated our Capital building, the 

seat and symbol of our democratic ideals. They broke things, beat up capitol police, chanted to hang the Vice 
President, brought the means to tie up hostages and set off bombs to destroy more property. As I write this, we 
don’t know what else will happen because more threats have been made, against the capitals of all 50 united 

states as well as Washington DC. Words like Insurrection, Treason, Civil War are being attributed to leaders and 
followers of these unbelievable events… 

 
What we do know is God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit are still watching over us. They inspire us to pray for the peace 

we desperately need. They want us to accept the role we have this year… we can’t simply believe Christmas or 
turning the calendar will solve deep-seated, smoldering and emerging hatreds and divisions. We have to believe 
and live that God is Good, All the Time. There is nothing God can’t do if we live in God’s love and strive to love 

each other.  
 

Faith, hope and love are gifts given to us, and the greatest of all is Love!   

Most COVID-19 Cases Come  
From People Without Symptoms 

 
New research has found that over half of COVID-19 cases are likely caused by people without symptoms, according to Healthline News. 
 
Approximately 59 percent of all transmission is caused by presymptomatic individuals who had not yet developed symptoms and asymp-
tomatic people who never developed symptoms, according to a study recently in Journal of the American Medical Association. 
 
The researchers say the findings show how identifying and quarantining symptomatic patients is not enough to control the rapid trans-
mission of COVID-19. 
 
Strict public health measures — including mask wearing and physical distancing — and widespread testing of people without symptoms 
is necessary to identify people who have COVID-19 and who may be silently transmitting the coronavirus. 
 
“Bottom line is that this SARS-CoV-2 virus has combined the best characteristics/traits of the coronavirus family and acquired the best 
‘fit’ characteristics of a virus to go undetected and spread like wildfire,” said Dr. Daniel Fagbuyi, an emergency room physician. 
 
The role of asymptomatic transmission 
 
When people are knowingly sick and have symptoms, they are more likely to isolate because they don’t want to pass the illness to others -
- and also may feel too sick to carry on with daily activities. 
 
People without symptoms may not realize they have the infection, giving them a false sense of security that increases the chance they may 
go out in the community and pass the virus to others. 
 
“This is problematic because many of these infected people who feel completely ‘well’ go to gatherings, stores, restaurants, and sporting 
events,” said Dr. Karen Jubanvik a Yale Medicine emergency medicine physician. 





MCU X-MAS 



  

 

 
Remembering Donna Noble 

 
Long-Time Administrative Assistant Left Her Magic Touch Throughout Facility 
Donna Noble, who was the first face many people saw at Villa St. Joseph for more 
than a decade as the full-time administrative assistant, passed away on January 8.  
“Donna was one of our most cherished staff members,” said Executive Director Sue 
Nall. “We all will miss her – and will hold her and her family close in our hearts.” 
Donna cheerfully greeted and assisted all residents, families, staff, and vendors. She 
worked with all department directors and staff to support them. She also was responsi-
ble for creating the wonderful centerpieces and arrangements at the Celebration of 
Life Galas, as well as the beautiful decorations throughout the facility.  
“Donna had great vision when it came to the centerpieces and decorations that would 
perfectly fit the theme of each gala,” Nall said. “She represented our mission well and 
was a model of compassion, care, and celebration of life and will be truly missed.”  
Donna was selected as The Village at Marymount’s Employee of the Year in 2010, 
and she received the coveted Franciscan Spirit Award in September 2015. 
“We pray for Donna’s soul and for her family -- her husband, Grant, daughter Jen-
nifer, son-in-law, her grandson, Andrew, and her sister,” Nall said. “I know I will 
miss Donna’s take charge attitude, beautiful decorating, flower arranging, and most of 
all her calm, loving and compassionate manner.” 





For More Information: 
Call: (216) 332-1100 
E-mail:  info@villageatmarymount.org 
Website:  www.villageatmarymount.org 

Do you wish to be taken off our mailing list?   If so please call 216.332.1070 

Marymount Health Care Systems 
5200 Marymount Village Dr. 

Garfield Hts., OH  44125 

Resident in the news!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bernadine Lepak 
A.K.A. Sr. Bernie 

 
BIRTHDAY 

January 2,1943 
 

HOMETOWN 
Stevens Point, WI 

 

 
 1 of 9 children, has 6 brothers and 2 sisters 
 At 18 yrs old, joined the Sisters of St. Joseph 
 Taught 2nd and 8th grade in Catholic School 
 “Best Job Ever” -  20 years as an Activities Director 

for Sisters at the Mother House 
 Loves humor 
 


